MORETON MORRELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 20th September 2021

PRESENT: Councillors: R James (Chair)

J Gordon, E Edwards, G Slora

A Parry, C Monks

District Councillor: A Parry

County Councillor: P A O'Donnell (from 8.30pm)

Clerk: P Routly

Three members of the public

1. Public participation

Mr D Edwards talked about a future planning application he intended to make for a single storey bungalow, ultimately for personal use.

2. Apologies for absence

Cllr Penny-Anne O'Donnell (arrived 8.30pm)

3. Governance

a) Declaration of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Edwards in Item 10c

b) Freedom of Information – report on any new requests

None.

c) Code of Conduct / DPI

No updates declared.

4. Approval of minutes of previous meeting held on 26th July 2021

The minutes of the last meeting held on 26th July were proposed for acceptance by Cllr Parry, seconded by Cllr Monks, and unanimously accepted as a true record of proceedings.

5. <u>District Councillors' Report – Cllr Parry</u>

Cllr Parry filed the following report:-

South Warwickshire Council Consultation – HAVE YOUR SAY

An extensive public consultation has started across both Stratford and Warwick District Council areas on proposals to create a South Warwickshire District Council. It concludes on 24th October and both individuals, parish councils and organisations are encouraged to take part – the survey takes less than five minutes to complete.

Both Stratford-on-Avon and Warwick District Councils face a very uncertain financial future, although for slightly different reasons. Government funding for all Councils has

reduced in recent years, and at Stratford-on-Avon yet further significant reductions are expected due to changes to the New Homes Bonus scheme this autumn, whereas at Warwick District the cost of delivering services, including refuse and recycling, is expected to increase significantly.

It is estimated that both Councils will have a shortfall of around £4-6m each year by 2025/26. Across the two Councils this means that £10m of annual savings are needed over the next five years to address this shortfall and help preserve services.

Faced with this financial pressure, and not wanting to see reductions in the current level of services, both Stratford-on-Avon and Warwick District Councils have been exploring a number of ways to work together to tackle this shortfall and reduce the impact on residents and service users.

Both Councils agreed the ambition to create a South Warwickshire Council earlier this year, and for this Council to be financially sustainable. **This consultation will help us understand whether you support this proposal.** Without the level of savings that could be expected through the creation of a South Warwickshire Council, there would be serious consequences on future service delivery.

The two Councils have similar sized budgets of approximately £17m. They serve similar sized populations, with a broadly similar net General Fund cost per head of population. They both serve a combination of towns and rural areas, with many challenges in common. There is a consistent geography already established for the South Warwickshire Community Safety Partnership, the Shakespeare's England Destination Management Organisation and the South Warwickshire Health Partnership. Residents of the South have consistent needs and concerns around areas such as rural transport, traffic and congestion and affordable housing.

During the last year both Councils have worked closely together on responding to the challenges from COVID. The pandemic has identified a lack of resilience in some service areas due to size of both authorities being relatively small. However, Stratford-on-Avon and Warwick have already started sharing services to address these resilience issues and from August this year the vast majority of Senior Management Team posts are shared.

The Councils believe that merely sharing some services does not make sufficient financial savings and still leaves considerable duplication. Stratford-on-Avon and Warwick District Councils are therefore considering a proposal to fully merge, in which case a new District Council would be established covering the whole of South Warwickshire, the areas currently covered by Stratford-on-Avon and Warwick District Councils.

The link for the consultation is: www.southwarwickshire.org.uk

South Warwickshire Local Plan

Stratford-on-Avon and Warwick District Councils have commenced the initial stages in the development of a Local Plan and have undertaken a Scoping and Call for Sites consultation, which closed in June and has generated the submission of over 500 sites which are currently being reviewed by the joint policy team. This is the first stage in a long process and the consultation asked a series of questions about what issues the new Local Plan should cover and sought views on how we should tackle these issues.

Business Grants

Throughout the pandemic local government has been responsible for the administration and payment of the various and numerous Central Government Grant Schemes. To date SDC has paid out over £70 million in grant funding and it is great news that the village hall has been able to benefit from these grants over the last 18 months.

SDC has worked closely with Coventry and Warwickshire LEP Growth Hub to ensure that payments of grants have reached those in most need. SDC has subsequently received a further indicative funding of £1.4 million from July which was only available to those local authorities who had spent their original allocation. This new tranche will consequently be used to support existing businesses to flourish post-pandemic.

Planning and Enforcement

The planning teams continue to be swamped by householder applications for extensions which reflects the increase of homeworking during Covid and the new hybrid model of working that is being adopted by many businesses to look at greater flexibility of working routines amongst staff combining a mix of office based with home working routines. Whilst applications have recently been taking 5 weeks to be validated this has now reduced to around 2-3 weeks despite the volume and staff shortages within the planning team.

Local Enforcement

The Council has recently reviewed its existing Local Enforcement Plan with a view to better targeting the investigation resources at the most serious issues. This was put out to consultation and the further information can be found by visiting: Draft Local Enforcement Plan Consultation | Stratford-on-Avon District Council

Recycling

SDC is working hard to negotiate a revised contract for recycling waste across the district following the fire at Pure in July for the next 18-24 months until the new facility at Coventry is built and up and running. The cost implications of this interim service however are significant.

Stratford Herald Covid Awards

The Stratford Herald has launched the Covid Response awards that will recognise the achievements of the district's businesses and organisations over the past 18 months. The Awards will be a celebration of the positives to flow from the hardship, isolation, loss and worry caused by the coronavirus. There are eight categories covering a wide range of areas and Stratford-on-Avon District Council will be sponsoring the **Community Response Award** – focusing on the many organisations, large and small, that stepped up to help people in the community during the last 18 months.

Nominations close at 5pm on Thursday 14 October with the winners announced at the ceremony on Thursday 25 November at Alveston Manor.

For more information please visit: https://www.iliffemediapromotions.co.uk/covid-response-awards/

It was resolved for the clerk for consolidate a collective response to the consultation on South Warwickshire combined DC. *All Cllrs to provide input, clerk to respond.*

6. County Councillors' Report – Cllr O'Donnell

Cllr O'Donnell filed the following report:-

Covid19

The rate of infections across the district has decreased sharply to 263/100,000 from 308 last week, the over 60's rate has increased to 115/100,000 (105 last week) with 49 cases over the last seven days. Other districts rates in Warwickshire, for all ages, are Nuneaton & Bedworth 444/100,000, North Warwickshire 371/100,000, Warwick 323/100,000 and Rugby 420/100,000. Warwickshire overall has gone from 340/100,000 to 360/100,000. England 300/100,000.

There have been two further Covid related deaths across Stratford District (total now 417 from the start of this second wave (28th August 2020) 37 occurring in care homes, 97 in hospital, two in a hospice and 10 at home and one in a communal establishment, out of a total of 1,439 all cause deaths in the district for this new second wave period.

The cumulative total of deaths across Warwickshire for Wave 2 increased by 6 this week (708) with a total of 6,001 all cause deaths. The cumulative total of Covid-19 deaths in Stratford district is 315 since the start of the pandemic and in Warwickshire 1,309 (10,385 total deaths).

PUBLIC CONSULTATION – WDC/SDC POTENTIAL MERGER YOUR VIEWS ARE VITAL:

A public consultation on whether Stratford-on-Avon District Council and Warwick District Council should merge and become one combined new District Council is being carried out, see the link for more information:

https://www.southwarwickshire.org.uk/swc/consultation.cfm

Child Exploitation Video

Child exploitation is happening in Warwickshire. Don't ignore it.

Child exploitation is the manipulation and/or coercion of young people under the age of 18 and it takes many forms.

Watch this video to find out more: https://youtu.be/MQ0Z2iLDyRA]

Domestic Abuse Strategy

Warwickshire County Council has approved a Safe Accommodation Strategy, which provides safe accommodation and support for women, men and children who are at risk of or have experienced domestic abuse.

Find out more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2403/new-strategy-to-support-victims-of-domestic-abuse-is-approved

Group Commander retires after 30 years

Warwickshire's Group Commander, Steve Langhor, hung-up his boots for the last time on Monday 13 September after serving Warwickshire Fire and Rescue Service (WFRS) and the communities of Warwickshire for 34 years.

Read more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2404/warwickshire-s-group-commander-retires-after-three-decades-in-the-fire-and-rescue-service-

Mature Driver Assessments

It's great news for mature residents as they will continue to be supported to drive safely for as long as possible through the mature driver assessment scheme.

Read more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2406/warwickshire-road-safety-partnership-supports-mature-drivers-in-getting-a-reliable-second-opinion-about-their-driving

Youth Work holiday activities

Over a thousand young people across Warwickshire have taken part in a range of groups, clubs and projects to meet new people and gain new skills during the summer holidays. Find out more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2409/youth-work-holiday-activities-support-over-a-thousand-young-people-in-warwickshire

Canals and Rivers Strategy

Warwickshire County Council's (WCC's) cabinet has approved £50k to kickstart a new five-year County Council waterways strategy to promote and protect the county's waterways.

Read more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2408/-50k-to-fund-new-five-year-plan-for-warwickshire-s-canals-and-rivers

Chimney Fire Safety

Warwickshire Fire and Rescue Service is calling on homeowners to act responsibly and get their chimneys swept by an approved sweep to avoid household fires as colder weather draws in.

Find out more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2410/risk-of-chimney-fires-reminder-for-warwickshire-residents-before-colder-weather-draws-in

Natasha's Law – Less than a month

The law on allergen labelling will change on 1st October 2021

When the law changes, more types of food will now need full labelling Warwickshire County Council is reminding food businesses across the county.

More: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2411/warwickshire-food-businesses-are-reminded-that-there-is-less-than-a-month-until-natasha-s-law-comes-into-force

AJ Bell Women's Tour

The AJ Bell Women's Tour will be racing along roads near you this October. Come and watch our first-ever individual time trial stage, taking place in Atherstone, on Wednesday 6 October – it's FREE to attend!

More info www.northwarks.gov.uk/WT2021

Direct Payments Information

If you want to be in control of the support you get, direct payments could help you too. Find out more by visiting http://warwickshire.gov.uk/livingwell and click 'adult social care'. #LivingWell #BestWarwickshire

2021 APSE Awards Win

Warwickshire County Council and partners' collaborative approach to ensure COVID-19 Regulations were followed by local businesses during the pandemic has been rewarded with a major national honour at the APSE Awards 2021

Find out more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2417/warwickshire-county-council-and-partners-win-at-2021-apse-awards

High Sheriff's Big Bike Ride

Residents are being encouraged to support Warwickshire's High Sheriff as she embarks on a gruelling 5-day cycling challenge across the length and breadth of Warwickshire.

Read more: https://warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2421/the-high-sheriff-s-big-bike-ride-showcasing-the-best-of-warwickshire

Gas Safety Week 2021

Residents in Warwickshire are asked to look out for gas danger signs as part of a national week of awareness raising called Gas Safety Week, 13-19 September 2021.

Find out how to spot the signs:

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2420/warwickshire-residents-asked-to-look-out-for-gas-danger-signs-this-gas-safety-week

Afghan National Families.

There are a number of families staying within the division and receiving extensive wrap around support from WCC. I have spent time with them and they appear to be settling well. The local residents have been phenomenal regarding donations and I have been amazed at the speed of response when I have posted re a specific donation needed. A massive thank you to all who have donated thus far.

Donations can be dropped to St Peter's Church in Wellesbourne, the church NOT the church centre. It is open Monday Wednesday and Friday 9.15-3pm

The donations are then being co-ordinated by Wellesbourne and Walton Cares Community Group. Welcome Here Stratford another volunteer group is also involved with donations.

Donations needed currently are:

Stationary, Journals to write in, Pens and Pencils, Road safe Bicycles for women and children and helmets.

I will update my Cllr page to advise of any donations needed.

Other news.....

Missed bins - I'm still getting details of the odd 1 or 2 that has not been collected . Contacts are streetscene@stratford-dc.gov.uk or Telephone: 01789 260616

https://www.stratford.gov.uk/online-forms/missed-bin-report-form.cfm

Reporting out of hours highways issues can be challenging, the best number for that is 01926 415000.

<u>streetlighting@warwickshire.gov.uk</u> or 01926 412515 (not all are currently owned by WCC – some owned by town or parish council.)

https://www.fixmystreet.com/reports/Warwickshire

7. Warwickshire College Report

The following report was submitted.

Farm

The combined harvesting was completed in the 2nd week in August and produced a good yield. This year the cropping will be all winter wheat. We're increasing our wild bird and wildflower areas this year, and also over seeding some of the grassland with herbs and legumes. This is in line with the government's vision for farming and a push towards reducing inorganic inputs.

The cattle and sheep are all well and now the students have returned, they will be back onto the farm to help sort the ewes into their lambing groups.

Estates

The electrical rewire of Cotswold Court has been successfully completed during the summer and staff and students are now back in occupation. Several pathways around the residential accommodation areas have been resurfaced and we will shortly commence refurbishing areas of the tiered car park on Lime Tree Drive. The upgrade of bathroom showers in Feldon student residential block was also completed over the Summer break.

We have been approached by Wellesbourne and Walton Flood Action Group with a request to work with them to alleviate flooding and flood risk to Wellesbourne and Walton. They are approaching all landowners in the area. In the first instance, this means sharing our details of our land ownership with them, secondly this means them visiting our site to understand where the water courses run leading to the river and stream that floods in their area. Based on this visit and information they would be likely to put forward suggestions for solutions at Moreton Morrell that would slow the water flow down, thus managing flood waters and hopefully alleviate flood damage. These solutions could include 'leaky dams' and installation of 'fallen trees' to slow down the flow and such like. They are able to obtain grant funding for these interventions, so there would be no cost to the college, they

would also be able to engage with experts to understand the impact of these interventions on the College.

Staff and Students

We are pleased to say the number of Agriculture students has increased significantly at Moreton Morrell; hopefully showing a new interest in the industry from young people in the great career opportunities it has to offer.

Recently discovered TV star Kaleb Cooper of 'Clarkson's Farm' fame, was a Moreton Morrell College Agriculture apprentice once, and when he dropped in to chat to staff at the Moreton-in-Marsh Show on 4th September, he agreed to come back to college to meet the next generation of agriculture students.

A teenage Shipston-on-Stour equine student saddled up for her first ever dressage national championships in September. Isabella Benfield, 16, attends Moreton Morrell College and competed in the British Dressage Para Championships on September 4 and 5. Read more A Coventry teenager has earned a permanent job at Ansty Hall Hotel after completing a supported internship there. Michelle Reeves who studied at Moreton Morrell College, began her placement at the hotel last September as part of a programme, run in conjunction with Exhall Grange Specialist School, that aims to help young people with an Education, Health and Care Plan (ECHP) who may have learning difficulties and disabilities to develop transferable skills and gain valuable workplace experience. Read more

We're delighted to announce that Moreton Morrell College has been nominated for three categories for the British Florist Association Industry Awards.

- 1)Training Provider of the Year
- 2) Floristry Tutor of the Year
- 3) Student of the Year.

Voting is now open <u>click here</u>

An extraordinary personal transformation has helped an apprentice veterinary nurse claim a top college award. Laurissa Astfalck, from Coventry, has been named Student of the Year by Moreton Morrell College after experiencing a positive growth in confidence. Read more

Students take on a 5k run to support tutor in rhino half-marathon attempt. A seasoned marathon runner and former zookeeper, Amber Bence, has received a show of support from her animal-loving students as she prepares for a half-marathon with a wild twist. Read more New mechanical horse exercisers thanks to former tutor's legacy fund. A former college tutor, distinguished equestrian competitor and BHSI Examiner is continuing to support the next generation of equine students with a £10,000 legacy fund. Clarissa Dawson passed away two years ago after a brave battle with leukaemia and had been a tutor at Moreton Morrell College for more than two decades. Read more

Land-based Service Engineering apprentice wins silver in industry competition. A Gloucestershire apprentice has been awarded the silver prize in a competition which aimed to find the country's top land-based service technicians. Lauren Savage, 20 from Berkeley, finished second overall in the Land-based Education and Training Committee (LE-TEC) 2021 Technician of the Year competition. Read more

St George's Park training for Leamington FC Football Academy. Young stars from the Moreton Morrell College, Leamington FC Football Academy have been helping the country's top coaches take the next step in their development during a visit to England's national football centre. Read more

Moreton Morrell Floristry students along with Dafydd Bowles, our Instructor Technician for Blacksmithing & Farriery Forge, came together to create an amazing floral archway for this years Game Fair. Read more

Former Moreton Morrell College student breaks world record. Stuart Connor has reflected on his college days after breaking the nine-hour lamb shearing world record – a feat 20 years in the making – by shearing 872 sheep and raising money for charity in the process. Read more

To keep up to date with all the activity involving students study, please follow us via social media:

- Facebook @MoretonMorrellCollege
- Twitter @MoretonColWCG
- Instagram @mmcollegewcg

8. Sub Committee Reports and Updates

- a) Playing Field Cllr Edwards lead / Clerk
 - i) Playing field event feedback
 - ii) Latest Inspection Report Repairs / Handyman
 - iii) Youth Shelter Grant
 - iv) CCTV feedback

Cllr Edwards reported the Party in the Park had been a success with over 130 attending, and the weather was good. A vote of thanks was given to Cllr Edwards, Cllr Slora and Gill Slora, and others involved in organizing.

The Clerk summarised the total expense:-

Pig Roast £595
Band stage £532.80 – we may get new invoice for diesel loo hire £180
stationary A parry £9.26
License £21
Cups £27
Ice £12
Sanitiser £2.60
Bin bags £2.25
Litter bins £15.99
Tip £20

Total £1417.90

As the bands didn't want direct payment it was resolved to make a donation of £200 to charity, to be agreed later.

The Clerk reported on the latest playing field report, there were 68 issues, all fairly minor. 15 are no action and monitor, things like strimmer damage, 5 are cut back vegetation, 6 are kompan warranty/ adjustments, 6 are add soil and reseed, 11 are sand, remove rust, treat or paint – the big item is the multiplay play hut, 10 are adjust / tighten / repair – no parts and 15 require parts like swing seats etc.

No handyman had come forward as a result of the previous adverts. However, Mr Routly offered his services at £20/hour to manage the procurement of parts and conduct all the

repairs, he estimated 50 hours in total, and £950 for parts. A total budget of £1000 for labour and £1000 for parts was proposed by Cllr Edwards, seconded by Cllr Keavy and carried unanimously.

The Clerk reported she was successful in the PC being award a WCC grant of £511 towards a youth shelter, and thought MMCT may also may a donation. It was resolved to obtain quotations. Clerk to follow up

The Clerk reported she had contacted all local councils via WALC about CCTV, and discovered it's a minefield. Basically the councils that have them are urban, Coleshill, Alcester, Wellesbourne, Shipston, Cheswick Green (Solihull), no rural councils replied saying they had CCTV. SDC stated as its a public area and we are a public body we have to comply with all the regulations, and there are many including 12 principles the require compliance. Costs would be approx £1000 per camera per year for SDC or approved body to monitor plus installation (Approx £5,000 per camera), police also require access. As a result the Clerk recommended not to proceed, especially we do not seem to have had any issues this summer. It was agreed not to progress but continue to monitor.

b) Planning – Cllr Parry lead

i) Village Design Statement update

Cllr Parry informed the meeting that SDC enforcement were look at a fence and LPG tank at Normadie in Moreton Paddox, she also confirmed she had been too busy to progress a new Village design statement but would progress during the winter.

c) Speed awareness / Road Safety - Cllr Gordon lead

i) Letter from Mr Ollis

The Clerk circulated a letter Mr Ollis had written to the Council, Police and WCC complaining about a near mis with cyclists. It was agreed to await any response, as the PC could do little.

Only 2 people had come forward for speed gun training, 6 are required, so this could not be progressed.

The flashing speed sign was reported not to be working due to a tree, Cllr Slora offered to investigate.

d) Village Appearance – All

i) Update

No Updates.

e) Footpaths - Cllr Slora lead

- i) Update
- ii) New kissing gates
- iii) Map

Cllr Gordon confirmed ne had a quote from Frogley fencing for £660 to install 3 kissing gates. Acceptance of quote was proposed by Cllr Keavy, seconded by Cllr Monks and carried unanimously. *Committee to arrange*. No update on map.

f) Village Hall and Church – Cllr Keavy lead

i) Update

Cllr Keavy confirmed the hall committee had not informed him yet of a meeting, and one of the trustees was ill. It was resolved to write to the Trustees to offer help and develop a succession plan. *Clerk to write*.

9. Matters arising from previous meetings

a) Bank Move – Clerk

The Clerk informed the meeting this had not been progressed yet due to completing the accounts and awaiting the precept payment, but will progress before the next meeting

b) Welcome pack update – Cllr Parry

Cllr Parry informed the meeting that with some help she had completed the welcome pack update and the clerk would add to the website . She also informed the meeting she would get quotes for printed versions.

10. New items

- a) Boundary changes response
- b) Combined Authority response
- c) Hasting House Charity Cllr Edwards

Cllr Parry confirmed the boundary changes do not affect Moreton Morrell. The response to a new combined authority was discussed previously in item 5.

Cllr Edwards introduced Keith Greetham to speak about the new Hasting House Charity.

Mr Greetham addressed the meeting, explained the purpose of the charity and the fact it was trying to cover a gap in services . Charitable status had been achieved and Hasting House medical centre had 12,500 patients. There were 4 initial issues they wanted to address . Role of navigator, help for people with social exclusion before medical intervention, young persons mental health , and a toe nail cutting service. Funding in excess of £50k per year would be required to cover these items and they were looking to fund raise . In future the PC may be asked a donation.

It was resolved to consider the above in the budget.

11. Planning

a. New Applications to consider at this meeting

None.

b. Decisions of committee since last meeting for information

21/02319/FUL Application for a vehicular access onto the public highway from The Lodge (resubmission of application ref: 21/00472/FUL). The Lodge Duffus Hill Moreton Morrell Warwick CV35 9BP . **No Representation sent**

21/02238/FUL Rear dormer roof extension, window alteration to front elevation & proposed new lean-to shed / workshop. The Old Post Office Moreton Morrell Warwick CV35 9AL.

Support sent

21/02550/FUL Erection of a front and rear single storey extension to form additional living accommodation and garage. The Bungalow Fosse Way Moreton Morrell Warwick CV35 9DF. **No Objection sent**

c. District Decisions for information

21/01613/FUL Replacement single storey side extension with pitched roof to create craft room. 18 Oaktree Close Duffus Hill Moreton Morrell CV35 9BB.**Permission with conditions**

21/01722/FUL Erect a domestic outbuilding to use as a car port, home gym and home office. Wilcox House Brook Lane Moreton Morrell CV35 9AT. .**Permission with conditions**

21/01029/FUL External alterations new entrance and extension to form new living room and service wing. Normandie Moreton Paddox Moreton Morrell CV35 9BT . **Permission with conditions**

12. Finance

a. Approval of payments (to be circulated)

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Monks, seconded by Cllr Parry, and approved unanimously.

Pig Roast deposit	£45.00 (paid)
Pig Roast balance	£550.00 (paid)
CJ Events Stage Hire	£532.80 (paid)
Kompan playing field inspection	£145.20
SDC bin emptying	£272.50
P Routly Salary	£743.36
P Routly Expenses – Jul / Aug	£105.95
BT Hall wifi Aug/Sep (P Routly)	£60.32
PATA payroll	£18.40
WCC allotment rent	£180.00
EON	£61.78
A Parry – stationary	£9.26
E Edwards Loo hire+ expenses	£232.84
J Slora – Event license and expenses	£48.00
Moreton Morrell Hall Rent	£15.00
P Gibbins Village – August	£100.00
C Gordon – Defibrillator Pads	£136.74
	Pig Roast balance CJ Events Stage Hire Kompan playing field inspection SDC bin emptying P Routly Salary P Routly Expenses – Jul / Aug BT Hall wifi Aug/Sep (P Routly) PATA payroll WCC allotment rent EON A Parry – stationary E Edwards Loo hire+ expenses J Slora – Event license and expenses Moreton Morrell Hall Rent P Gibbins Village – August

The subject of a donation to charity ilo bands payment from item 8a was discussed and it was resolved unanimously to donated £200 on behalf of the PC to the new Hasting House Charity.

b. Receipts (to be circulated)

The Clerk reported the following receipts

1.	Precept	£11730.00
2.	WCC grant – Youth Shelter	£511.00

13. Correspondence – all circulated by email

a) The Queen's Green Canopy Initiative - discussion

The Clerk has circulated an email about planting trees next year for the Queens Jubilee. Cllr Parry understood the Ashorne and Moreton Morrell cricket club may be planning something with Newbold Pacey and Ashorne PC and agreed to speak to them.

14. <u>Matters of interest – future meeting agenda items.</u>

Cllr Parry informed the meeting that an action group in the Malverns was raising the issue of WCG selling of more facilities to the Secretary of State, and they had raised the previous issues in Moreton Morrell, as part of their campaign.

15. Any other business allowed by Chairman

None.

16. Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be Monday 15th November 2021.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.10pm.